
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ref: PAB/KB         23rd June 2020 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian/Carer, 

Firstly, I hope that this letter finds yourself and your family well. Over the last few months, we 
have been extremely grateful for your hard work in supporting your children with their 
education in these circumstances. 

Can I take this opportunity to say how wonderful it has been to witness the dedication of 
students as they have engaged their remote learning.  We are immensely proud of the 
maturity shown by our students in organising their learning, completing work and sending 
this in to their teachers at school. 

Equally, as Year 10 have returned to school their drive to keep their learning moving forward 
at this time is highly commendable and a testimony to both their determination and focus as 
they progress towards Year 11. 

With regard to students’ return to school in September, we will of course continue to keep 
you up to date.  At present, the 2020-21 term is due to start at 8.40am on Monday 
September 7th.  

Currently, students upon returning to school will wear full school uniform. This can be 
purchased from:  

Jaymax : www.jaymaxuniforms.com 

Whittakers: www.whittakersschoolwear.co.uk.   

At this time, we would also like to ask for your help and support please in donating any old 
blazers, shirts, trousers, skirts, pinafores and P.E. kit that may no longer be needed by your 
family.  Any donations of uniform can be dropped off at school reception and will be 
gratefully received to support and care for our school community at this time and in the 
future. 

As the new term approaches, it is also important for school to ensure that we have the most 
up to date information regarding our students’ entitlement to free school meals.  If you feel 
that your child may be entitled to these, further information and a form can be found at 
https://www.sthelens.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals. Should you have any questions about this, 
please do not hesitate to contact school. 

Once again, we are entirely grateful for your ongoing collaboration with school during this 
time.  Please be assured that we will continue to communicate with you in the coming 
weeks. 

In the meantime, take care and stay safe. 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Mr P Abram  
Head of School  
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